
MINUTES OF THE VIRTUAL MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT OF WHITEINCH AND SCOTSTOUN HOUSING ASSOCIATION LTD HELD AT 6.30PM ON WEDNESDAY 2nd FEBRUARY 2022 
Present

:
C Watson (Chairperson)





L Stevenson

J Haughey
C Ennemoser

J Carmichael
L Mimnagh

D Keaveney

R Carrigan

In attendance
:
I Morrison 

Chief Executive





K Szulc

HR & Support Services Officer (Minutes)





A Reid

Financial Services Manager





J Gordon

Property Services Manager




P Latham

Director of Corporate Services





S Shone

Director of Housing Services
1.
APOLOGIES
S Leighton (leave of absence) & R Hunter (leave of absence).

2.
CHAIRPERSON’S REMARKS/COMMITTEE – STAFF NEWS
Birthday wishes to D McCormack who is celebrating a landmark birthday in February.

3.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.
4.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING ON 1st DECEMBER 2021

Item 9, the Financial Services Manager (FSM) said that it does not meet “Glasgow Sure” in terms of costs or needs should read “Glasgow Standard”.  With this change, the minutes of the meeting on 1st December 2021 were approved by J Haughey and seconded by L Stevenson.

5.
MATTERS ARISING

None.

6.
MINUTES OF AUDIT SUB-COMMITTEE MEETINGS
NTR.  
7.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS TO 31st DECEMBER 2021
The FSM asked if there were any questions about the Income & Expenditure actual YTD, budget, variances with comments or the annual budget for the year.  A Committee Member asked what the issue was with the insurance premiums being reallocated and adjusted.  The FSM said that the forecast for 2021/22 had been prepared but there was a charge to WSPM in the year but charged out before 31/3/21.  The Committee Member asked for clarity on the property insurance line as opposed to the factor line where there is an £11.6k variance.  The FSM said that costs had been included in property insurance line but will be reallocated to overheads, which will be reflected in the next quarter’s management accounts.  The same Committee Member asked if the variance in reactive costs was largely attributed to voids.  The FSM said that there was an increase in reactive repairs due to a catch up from 2020/21 caused by lockdown.  There was an increase in void costs for the year and it was anticipated that this would be the case as last year the costs were considerably down from the normal, effectively from April – December 2021.  There was approximately £300k in reactive costs to catch up.  The FSM drew attention to the forecast that where costs are down, work will be put back in for KBR etc., and that there have been access issues.  Some tenants refused KBR because of Covid and may take up the work being done later.  These costs are included in the contract but will be spread out over time. The Property Services Manager (PSM) said that some tenants won’t let contractors in their house because of Covid but these will be caught later in the programme.  Another Committee Member asked if WSHA’s loan has migrated to Virgin Money as they have bought over the Clydesdale Bank.  The FSM said that the Clydesdale Bank bought over Virgin Money but took the Virgin Money name to increase their presence in banking, as it was a more recognised name in retail banking.  We are still dealing with the same people, as it is a contractual arrangement.  The management accounts were approved by C Ennemoser and seconded by L Stevenson.  
The loan position would be cleared in 9 year’s time with Virgin Money and the BOS deposit  account sits at £3m.  We exceed covenant compliance six times.  Virgin Money and Andrew are currently in discussions about reducing the level of asset cover.  The properties need to be valued by the Loan Surveyors accessing properties to be able to do this.  133% is required but we have 2440% interest cover.
8.
PROPOSED RENTAL CHARGES 2022/23
The Chief Executive (CE) said that after carrying out tenant consultation on the three levels of proposed increases as agreed, only 84 tenants responded with the majority preferring the lowest increase.  (However, there were a few who were comfortable with our services, preferring the higher cost.)   Having looked at figures again and taking into account delays in the programme, we have more leeway and we are confident that we can offer a lower increase but this is, of course, not without some risk.  Of those other Associations whose intentions we are aware of, only one appears to be proposing an increase lower than ours (with quite a few having an increase of 4-5%).  
There were 11 respondents to our consultation who indicated that they would be keen to be part of a rent focus group. The Director of Housing Services (DHS) will therefore explore this further with a view to supporting future rent reviews.  A Committee Member asked how the rent restructure and rent increase would work.  The DHS reminded Committee that any rents that on paper would reduce through the rent restructure would be frozen to mitigate those that increase.  She is currently doing work to profile those tenants who will be affected by a rise in their rent through the restructure and welfare rights and advice staff will be on hand to offer door-to-door support.  The CE said that the ideal scenario would be that the overall increase would be as low as possible.  The FSM said that current projections suggest the increase could be on a lower rate than normal whilst still allowing the Association to meet all commitments.  It is recognised that costs overall are rising and people have less disposable income and the rent restructure should provide additional money to mitigate any significant rises.  A lower increase now it is more in line with what we have done in the past and is in line with the 30-year plan, but does not take into consideration factors such as Covid and other unexpected events.  As a whole, WSHA has weathered the storm well and due to delayed works the cash balance has grown to £7m in two years.  We have been prudent in the past where increases have been higher than in previous years and it has put us in a good position.  The Association has also benefitted of by using WSES with no VAT implications and we get a far more reactive service from them.  The Committee’s decisions have helped to put us in this position. The PSM said that the KBR programme, and others included in the 30-year plan are all covered in existing budgets and projections and there can be a bit of movement if necessary.  A Committee Member said that the decisions taken by Committee showed that we are doing our best for the tenants and an increase of 1.9% instead of 2.5% is good.  The CE said that we were fortunate to be able to do this, this year.  Committee were happy to approve rent increase of 1.9%
9.
WIDER ROLE FUNDING 2021/22
The FSM reminded Members that the forecast at March 2021 include wider role activities and  WCL were expected to provide an SLA to deliver some of these in return for contribution from WSHA.  The SLA would be in place to agree what would be delivered and how it would be delivered.  For a number of reasons it was never delivered and on that basis, WSHA has never released the funds to WCL.  The FSM and the WCL Volunteer and Learning Co-ordinator have been looking at funding streams and the impact on the wider communication and it meets what we consider to be part of an SLA.    There are a variety of projects and funds – the Big Lottery, SG Invest in Community Funds where WSHA have previously assisted with match funding, and Whiteinch Academy which delivers educational opportunities.  Other partners include Clyde College who deliver training.  Generally funders fund year on year as we meet outcomes, but last year and this have been difficult.  WCL had previously franchised out the café area but have since delivered a scullery type kitchen helping people prepare meals and a food pantry.  WLC’s website will show more information and the proposal is for WSHA to provide 3 year’s funding and an SLA would be in place by then.  The Volunteer and Learning Co-ordinator would be happy to chat through what is being delivered and we are currently recruiting for a Centre Manager.  The Committee approved the release of the funds without an SLA for this year – approved by J Haughey and seconded by C Ennemoser.
10.
ARREARS AND SPECIAL CASES
The DHS presented her report concerning a highly unusual, extreme situation affecting a household and Committee accepted that in this case, a transfer was necessary for their wellbeing.  Consequently, in accordance with Policy, it was agreed that 200 points would be allocated and with this, one reasonable offer of transfer would be made.
11.
HR & STAFFING REPORT
The Director of Corporate Services (DCS) said that Stuart McBroom, Repairs Officer had requested that he undertake a CIH management course.  There would be a training agreement put in place in the event that he leaves during or immediately after to recoup any costs. His line manager, J Gordon, has endorsed his attendance at the course, as he believes it would be beneficial to his development.  It is a one-year course with six modules and report based assessments, which would give a recognised qualification.    Committee approved this.

12.
PLANNED & CYCLICAL MAINTENANCE AND SERVICES REPORT
The PSM advised that two gas services were missed through Covid.  In spite of lockdowns, this was a good outcome with a lot of work and effort to ensure as many were carried out as possible, some tenants having been reluctant to allow access due to Covid.  Statutory installatuio of LD2 smoke detectors have 62 outstanding out of 1,300 due to difficulties in gaining access to properties.  The Committee approved forced entries for these and quite a number were carried out under these circumstances.  More detail will be provided in March or April but we are keeping on top of the outstanding ones.  Some tenants do not understand as they have existing smoke alarms, but we are explaining that they are not the right standard.  Congratulations were passed to the team and it was acknowledged that forced entry approval had made a difference.  The CE, for new members’ benefit, explained that this quarterly information report had been dropped from Agendas to shorten the content of the meetings when the virtual format was introduced.  
The PSM informed members that a questionnaire had been received from the Regulator on how we guarantee tenant Health & Safety.  The questionnaire has been returned and it is now proposed that we develop a single report that highlights the areas that the Regulator has asked about to give to the Committee.  This would cover about twelve different areas on e.g. gas safety, legionella, trip hazards, etc.  We currently do checks on these, but do not report on details of close inspections, render falling off etc. In future, such reporting would provide assurance to Committee.  Members agreed that such a report would be of benefit.  
In response to a Committee Member’s question, the PSM said that electricians could fit LD2 smoke alarms and that it was not a difficult job.  Another Committee Member asked if tenant security came under this responsibility and report as their fencing had come down last Friday giving access to the back garden where there was valuables.  The PSM said that he was aware of the fencing but it could not be classified as emergency or urgent.  The Committee Member asked where the tenants would stand if anything was stolen.  The PSM reiterated that it would be dealt with but the issue was not a Committee Meeting issue or part of the discussion regarding the report.  Members were advised that there was a lot of pressure on the construction industry as a whole and that we would do what we could.  The CE said that it would be done as quickly as possible. The PSM also said that it is very difficult to get a hold of the new smoke detectors currently there is a delay on them creating some delay in installation.
13. 
STAGE 3 ADAPTATIONS
This report is for information only.  The PSM said that adaptations were slow currently as there is no Occupational Health availability.  Out of the nine claims received, six have been completed.

14. 
KEY PERFORMANCE INDICATOR REPORTS
The CE said that as with cyclical maintenance reports, these had not been presented for a while.  The KPI information is gathered through tenant satisfaction surveys, complaints, office statistics, etc.  The targets are explained through a traffic light system – green, exceeding standard, amber, 5-10% lower, red, 10+% lower.  An example is gas safety checks and post inspections being lower which are a direct result of Covid.  This information will be included in the ARC.  A Committee Member thanked WSES for the close/back door cleaning especially when the bin areas were a mess, adding that it was nice to come home to a clean area the staff are always friendly, polite and nice.

15. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The DCS reminded Committee about the Equalities training on 16th February.   Staff had their sessions and there would be a further session in March to catch up anyone who may have missed it.

16. 
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was scheduled for 6.30pm on Wednesday 2nd March 2022.
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